All Saints Parish Council Meeting

Minutes of January 10, 2019-7:00 pm

Approved

Attendees:

✓ Fr. Johnny Johnson	✓ Kelly Creed	✓ Dcn. Carl Fahringer
✓ Diana Faue	✓ Kenny Harryman	✓ Cindy Hayes
Tony Neimann	✓ Pete Rendon	✓ Everene Rose
✓ Kevin Stemmle	✓ Shannon Toomey	✓ Daryl Wertz
✓ Patti Willey	✓ David Young	Guest:

Opening Prayer

Approved the September and October Parish council minutes; Diana made the motion, Kevin seconded and all members approved with no adjustments.

Pastor's Report

- o Great music and attendance at all the Masses for Christmas
- o A dedication of the parish hall to Saint Benedict will happen sometime this year
- Saint Michael's is having a Valentine's dance, February 16th, \$100 a couple, hoping to have parishioners from All Saints attend

Old Business:

- o Parish council photo-hopefully in February
- Parish council retreat-tentatively set for March 23rd, place and time TBD
- Bylaws rewrite, Kevin Stemmle-Need electronic copy of bylaws. Kevin will rewrite PC voting rules and present at next meeting to approve
- Security system evaluation-Father says all the bugs have been worked out and he is pleased with the system and how well it is working

Committee Reports

Finance (Diana Faue)

- Below budget with income expenses, slightly higher with payroll expenses
- o Mike Crossfield resigned from the committee as they will be moving
- Donna Gahlinger is taking Mike's place on the committee and as a money counter
- o October-December's finances will be approved at the meeting later this month

Supervision of Buildings & Grounds (David Young):

Lighting has been updated to LED lights, will be doing the dame to the Parish Hall
Formation (Cindy Hayes): (From November's Formation meeting)

Catechist Certification

The Archdiocese came to All Saints in October to instruct on Overview of Catechetical Ministry II. We were happy to host as other churches participated. As of Nov 29, 2018, we have one catechist that has completed the Associate Level and is currently 9 hours from Associate Level certification. One catechist is 2 hours from Associate. Two additional catechists have plans to complete the Associate Level by the end of December.

National Recognized Catechist

Rob Richards, catechist for 7th-8th grade will be recognized in the January issue of Catechist Magazine. He is among 20 catechists in the U.S. that will be

recognized for his outstanding work and dedication to the youth of our parish. He is the 2nd nationally recognized catechist from All Saints.

Retreat day

The high school group held their retreat at the Louisville Zoo. It was a perfect place for a day of reflection. The next retreat day is schedule for January 19th for the 4th-6th grade class. This will be held at All Saints.

Sacraments

Confirmation- We have 10 youth that are preparing for the sacrament of Confirmation. Along with the sponsors, we have a grouping of 20. The Confirmation retreat is scheduled for February.

Reconciliation- We have 3 that are preparing. I will soon begin the Reconciliation process for an older youth after the first of the year. Reconciliation is schedule for the younger group January 19th @ 11:00 a.m. The older youth will receive the sacrament during a class reconciliation service during Lent.

Preschool class

We have started a preschool class which currently has 4 children. We need volunteers to assist with this group. I am currently in the classroom. I need to be free to address issues and meet with parents. Father has asked that I speak to all three masses and ask our parish family for support.

Service projects

12-2-18 St. Nicholas will be visiting All Saints. We have collected items for the Franciscan kitchen to be given out on Christmas Day.

12-15-18 R.E. annual cookie celebration. We will be baking, decorating and preparing stockings for Signature Healthcare. This is our 3rd annual cookie project

12-29-18 Youth from 5th-12th will be serving at the Franciscan Kitchen

Space

With the adult formation starting on Sunday, the plan is to move the preschools to the basement and revamp the high school group. This is not the idea move for the high school. This will be the third move for the high school group this year. They have expressed that they need their own area. It has been a challenge for the last 10 years at All Saints.

Children's Church

I am working to schedule Children Church for Sundays. There must be two adults to cover CC each week.

Worship (Kevin Stemmle):

- ➤ The Worship Committee met during the week after Thanksgiving to discuss Advent and Christmas. Planning consisted mainly of making sure all details were in place to assure a smooth transition from Ordinary time to Advent and from Advent to the Christmas season tremendous thanks goes to the following committee members:
 - o Fr. Johnny and Deacon Carl for celebrating with us;
 - Carmen and Pete Rendon for assuring that Sacristans, Eucharistic Ministers, and readers would be present at each liturgy (Carmen) and assuring that there were a sufficient number of servers (Pete).
 - Patti Willey for scheduling all of the above as well as Hospitality Ministers.

- Connie Eisenback for the gorgeous environment present in the church during both seasons.
- Mary Creed for ensuring there were musicians for all liturgies and participating in the music.
- Our parish celebrations would not be as prayerful without the efforts of all of these people.

Parish Life (Kenny Harryman & Patti Willey):

Community Outreach - Kevin Stemmle, Chair

The Community Outreach Committee met on October 16, 2018 to discuss the needs of all the outreach ministries at All Saints The primary need is promotion of those ministries and there is currently no process in place to assure that. The committee established the first weekend of each month as a food collection weekend for the Multi-Purpose Community Action Center. The second weekend of the month is designated as a food collection weekend for the Backpack Buddies ministry. Trish Smith delivers the food to the MPCAC and Sue Balter handles the Backpack Buddies.

The two Christmas ministries, Angel Tree and Making Spirits Bright (a partnership between All Saints and Taylorsville Community Church) are managed by Lori and David Young respectively for All Saints. The parish served 25 children through the Angel Tree and 40 children through Making Spirits Bright (children are not allowed to receive items from both). Tremendous thanks goes to not only those who manage these ministries but to the whole parish for their generosity.

- Welcomers/Parish Directory Bonnie Pass, Chair Nothing new to report
- Respect Life Kelly Keller, Chair In December the Rosary was prayed at every mass.
- Social Committee Kenny Harryman, Chair

The last coffee and pastry social was the end of November. Between the 3 masses about t 12 members participated.

Socialites - Carl & Leslie Zoeller, Co-chairs

An event was planned for December, but no one signed up so it was cancelled. Will try again in the spring to drum up interest.

- Bereavement Yvonne Neimann & Kenny Harryman, Co-chairs
 - *Nothing to report
- Healing Blankets Patti Willey, Chair
 - *Nothing to report

Long Range Planning (Tony Niemann):

 The Feasibility study is completed and the report is being put together, should have in a week to a week and a half. When it's received it will be discussed with the Deacons, then it will be sent to the parish council members and the findings will be shared with the Archbishop

Communications and Technology (Daryl Wertz):

- o Anything put online (website, Facebook, etc) needs to go through Father first
- Website: updates to occur over time
- o Internet Service: AT&T equipment has been returned
- Phone Services: New Windstream phone services have been implemented. Training was posted, but as of today no one has attended.

Wi-Fi: Being requested in the basement. This will require an additional cable to the basement.
AS I no longer have enough cable (personal) to run, we are looking at about \$300-500 in unbudgeted costs, which is if parishioners do the work.

New Business:

 Chrism Mass participation- Each Parish is being asked to send two delegates to represent them at the Mass that will take place at the Cathedral of the Assumption on April 16th. An announcement will be put in the bulletin, on the website and Facebook with a deadline of March 13th.

Adjournment-Closing Prayer

Next Meeting Date: February 28th